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Te Kura O Boulcott

Boulcott Broadcast

Stand tall, fly high, together.
Kia ta kaha, kia maia, kia rere ki te ao.

Thursday, 4 April 2024

Kia ora koutou, Guten tag, Bula, Ni hao, Mingalaba, Namaste, Greetings,
Sawatdee, Hallo, As-salam 'alaykum, Min-ga-la-ba, nin hdo, Néih hdu,
Konnichiwa, Chém rab suér, Talofa, Hola!, Kumusta, Vanakkam, Malo e
lelei, Bonjour, Kia orana, Xin chao

| trust you all had a relaxing Easter break and managed to spend
some lovely time together as a family. The weather was a bit of a
mixed bag, but Craig and | managed to get out on our bikes and
visited some relatives in Crofton Downs.

We are now looking at the last few days of Term 1 after which we all
have a couple of weeks break from school routines. At the end of this
term we say our final farewells to both Mrs Bev de Wever, who has
worked in the school office since 1998 and to Luke Dentice who has
taught at Boulcott since 2019. We wish them both well in their futures
and hope they will come back and see us from time to time.

Over the holidays | am heading to the U-Lead which is an Educational
Leadership Conference in Banff. | am most excited by one of the
Keynote speakers - Michael Fullan. | have read several of his books
and studied his teachings as part of my Masters in Educational
Leadership course. Michael Fullan (Order of Canada), is the former
Dean of the Ontario Institute for Studies in Education, and Professor
Emeritus of the University of Toronto. He is co-leader of the New
Pedagogies for Deep Learning global initiative
(www.deep-learning.global). | will miss the last two days of this term to
travel to the event but will be back in New Zealand before school
begins for Term 2.

At our last Board of Trustees hui, Jo Lock presented a report on our
student achievement data for the end of 2023. If you’'d like to view the
report in full you can do so here. We are pleased with the results
“,"‘;,’;:2?;’32Zﬁ‘:ﬁi,ﬁ,?;::.t;‘:? ' across our kura and are committed to working alongside whanau to
You can bring a gold coin donation ~ €NSUre progress for each and every student. The percentage shown
Date: Friday 5 April :‘ngi’ on the pie graphs below show what percentage of our students are

by theice b . . . .
Y the lee blockstand achieving at or above their expected curriculum levels across our
school.


http://www.deep-learning.global/
https://www.boulcott.school.nz/information/charter-strategic-goals/

Reading: 91% at or above Writing: 85% at or above Mathematics 87% at or above
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Over this week and last week we have been holding auditions for our end of Term 3 musical-
"Seussical". It was great to see that over 100 Year 3-6 students had put their names down to either
be in the cast or to help backstage. Georgia Jamieson Emms, our musical director and producer,
has been super impressed with the courage and confidence of all those budding actors and
actresses who auditioned. Those who have been given main parts will be told before the end of
term so that over the holidays they can start learning their lines and the words to the songs.

Last week we had a parking warden out around the school giving out tickets to cars who were
parked illegally or unsafely. We are finding the roads around the school are getting very congested
around 3pm and the safety of all our tamariki is paramount. We ask that you don't double park
outside the school gates nor park on yellow lines. Thank you.

Tomorrow, Friday 5 April, our student leaders will be selling old library books outside the
library/staff room after school for a gold coin donation. The money they raise will go towards a
swing they wish to purchase for some specific children at our school who have additional learning
needs. Many thanks in advance for your support of this venture.

As this is the last newsletter for Term 1, | would like to wish you all a safe and happy break and
look forward to seeing you all again on Monday, 29 April.

Nga mihi nui

Rachael Sole

ENROLMENTS FOR 2024 - Term 3 & 4

Class planning for our New Entrant students starting school in Term 3 & 4 has begun. If you have a child
starting at Boulcott School in Term 3 or 4 2024, and you live in our school zone, you need to complete
and submit an enrolment form now. You can go onto our website www.boulcott.school.nz to complete an
enrolment form. This can be found by clicking on the ‘Information Tab’ and going to ‘enrolling at Boulcott
School’. You will find our enrolment form, administration form and a ballot form if you live out of our school
zone. Our ballot for out of zone students, including out of zone siblings, takes place on Friday, 17 May.
Applications close on Monday. 13 May, for students starting in Term 3 & 4 of 2024.

CORRECTION FROM OUR PREVIOUS NEWSLETTER
Apologies to Arabella who danced with the Kerry School of Irish Dance, who visited our school a few weeks
ago. We inadvertently referred to Arabella as Annabella. Apologies for this.



CHEER Awards:

Term 1, Week 9 2024

Congratulations to the following students who have been our CHEER recipients from our
last assembly. A student at Boulcott School who earns a ‘CHEER’ from the school
community will have been displaying one or more of the following values: Confidence,
Honesty, Enthusiasm, Excellence and Respect.

Ne))'
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Room 1: Lilyah, Hunter
Room 2: Jimmy, Oliver
Room 3: Alice, Leven

Room 4: Matine, Kassia u L A o N

Room 5: Alfie, Bailey c
Room 6: Maria, Ayushi
Room 7: Daisy, Leo

Room 8: Qliver, Logan
Room 9: Sarah, Ethan
Room 11: Jimmy, Kavneer
Room 12: Julia, Luxton
Room 14: Max, Yaniv
Room 15: Isabelle, Amyrah
Room 16: Araminta, Braxly

WELCOME TO NEW STUDENTS

We welcome our new student and her family to Boulcott School. It is wonderful to have Gianni in Year 2 join
us at Boulcott.

Week 10 Term 1

Touch Rugby

Congratulations to all nine teams that represented
Boulcott School at Touch Rugby on Thursdays at Fraser Park. It was a
fantastic season and all the students played very well.

Congratulations to the Boulcott Hurricanes who finished 3rd in the Year
5/6 Boys Section 1 and a huge congratulations to the Boulcott
Crusaders who came 1st in the Year 5/6 mixed Section 1. Having




previously played Naenae Phoenix, losing 2-12, they knew this was going to be tough. They stuck to their
game plan and played together as a team with solid defence and punchy attack.
The game was tight and we were ecstatic to find they took the game out 7- 6!!!!

A special shout out goes to the coaches, managers and parents who helped support each of our teams.
Without their support we wouldn’t have been able to enter teams so THANK YOU very much to Tristan,
Claire, Kris, Ashleigh, Briar, Bee, Liam, Garth, Jo, Kristy, Mark and Shannon.

Netball
Congratulations to the four Year 1 - 4 teams that played Netball on Saturday mornings at Taita Courts this
term. We heard that everyone had a fantastic time and made great improvements throughout the season.

A special shout out goes to the coaches, managers and parents who helped support each of our teams.
Without their support we wouldn’t have been able to enter teams so THANK YOU very much to Mikaela,
Paige, Penny, Georgia, Alicia and Rachael.

Boulcott School Cross Country

It is time to put into your calendar the dates for our annual Boulcott School Cross Country. This is going to
be held in the morning of Tuesday, 7 May (pp) Thursday, 9 May. All students Year O - 6 will be involved and
the Year 3 - 6 students have the option to run competitively or for fitness. This is also an opportunity for our
Year 4 - 6 students to gain a place to represent Boulcott School in the Central Zone cross country event on
Tuesday, 21 May.

More information regarding the event, distances, what students will need and a call for parent helpers will
come out in the next few weeks.

Please note: This year we will only be running the cross country event and we plan to do our Fun Run later
in the year.

Basketball Term 2

We have entered six teams throughout the school in the basketball competition at Walter Nash for Term 2.
This includes two x Year 1/2 teams, two x Year 3/4 teams and two x Year 5/6 teams. A huge thank you to
the parents who have offered to coach and manage the teams for the Term. We know without your support
we wouldn’t be able to provide this opportunity for our tamariki.

Emails have been sent out with team lists, contact details and other information.

The competition dates are as follows:

Term 2 Dates

Year 3/4 play on Monday starting 29 April - 24 June
Year 5/6 play on Thursday starting 2 May - 20 June
Year 1/2 play on Friday starting 3 May - 21 June

The following dates there will be no games due to either a public holiday or venue unavailability
e Monday - Friday 20 - 24 May - Hutt Sports Awards
e Monday 3 June - King’s Birthday
e Thursday & Friday 27 - 28 June - Matariki Basketball Tournament.

Year 1 - 4 students are required to wear a Boulcott Sports top. These are available at the office for $47 if
you require one.

The Year 5 - 6 students will be given school basketball singlets and shorts next week. These will need to be
returned at the end of the season.



Netball Year 5 - 6

The Year 5 - 6 Netball competition starts on Monday, 6 May and we are entering two x Year 5/6 teams into
this competition. Thank you to the parents who have offered to coach and umpire the teams, we are really
appreciative of your support and time that you give up to allow our tamariki to participate in Netball.
Emails will be sent out this week with confirmation of the teams, contact details and other information.

CREATIVES IN SCHOOLS MURAL

Thank you for participating in our survey about the concepts we
had developed for our mural. After considering feedback and
researching more about our local history we have developed
another concept.

The children have considered many points-of-view in this mahi,
and are now really happy with the final result.

It portrays both our history, but also gives hope for the future and
is an illustration of the manaakitanga our school is known for.

YUMMY STICKERS
w\.‘l‘!‘g It's time to collect Yummy stickers! Shop at your local New World, Pak'n Save, or
4 S participating Four Square stores.

Purchase Yummy apples, either bags with cut-out labels or
individual apples with Yummy stickers. One cut-out label is worth
10 Yummy stickers!

ie
4 iy
Place the Yummy stickers on sticker collection sheets (available from your classroom l’"‘ m
teacher) and bring them into school.

Our Yummy stickers will then be converted into a winning share of the $200,000 sports prize pool from DG
Sport.

*Newsflash: There is now an addition to the Yummy family - Hailstone Hero apple bags. A wild spring storm
hit the Hawkes Bay, damaging a significant amount of the apple crop with hail. Although these look funny,
they still taste yummy. The official cut-out is not on these bags, but you can collect the round bar-code
sticker as 10 points. These are Yummy apples but branded Hailstone Heroes and available in both New
World and Pak’n Saves.

Sticker collection sheets - you can print them from the Yummy Fruit website:
https://www.yummyfruit.co.nz/schools/

We have until the end of Term 3, so let’s get munching!

BOARD The Board hopes you all had a restful Easter break! The Board met on 25 March.

We had a presentation from Jo Lock on the 2023 academic results. It was

N Ews pleasing to see that Boulcott students are maintaining overall consistent results in

Reading, Writing and Maths. There are a few areas and year groups the teaching

team will give extra focus to, which is all set out in the report available here. The

Board thanks the teaching team for getting all students off to a good start this
term, with lots to look forward to this year. Our next meeting is in week 4 of Term 2.



https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.yummyfruit.co.nz%2Fschools%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR3L8ZlVrACo7TFZSh-_nVPRyqVHvs4FHxjWVKRkLl1NXgj69qQ4GbbgfgY&h=AT2fyxXeKO2rhcl9MxG9-Za491GIMprs44D1gQSAqLFouDNqw4uxIsIM2Ym_V3b_kM_HkoLMw6TgxgpATnsMhPxKKk3WipgGQXgWDubghB1WtgKUHhqydf1pp2Fh-z7txIpTqdxGZE2at0bAAA&__tn__=-UK-R&c[0]=AT3jtCMMERXxrGI470XEwody8dcfdMXYhrNhmWcxul1grj58K4YGEC6YdUaINj8bWN4qyh-x_O7JK1L7MnNds7PnbBoK6Cs8mTiDRhRSPNFfWkpm7qTQs4tOq8uLostDXULQR3tut9cbFSmV1NBdAn4KEn8QX-uCa6awcIqlq3Qppb9isuKS59rQ3QgYokPsBqNrl8siBj8Uv_ZZ7bY
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.yummyfruit.co.nz%2Fschools%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR3L8ZlVrACo7TFZSh-_nVPRyqVHvs4FHxjWVKRkLl1NXgj69qQ4GbbgfgY&h=AT2fyxXeKO2rhcl9MxG9-Za491GIMprs44D1gQSAqLFouDNqw4uxIsIM2Ym_V3b_kM_HkoLMw6TgxgpATnsMhPxKKk3WipgGQXgWDubghB1WtgKUHhqydf1pp2Fh-z7txIpTqdxGZE2at0bAAA&__tn__=-UK-R&c[0]=AT3jtCMMERXxrGI470XEwody8dcfdMXYhrNhmWcxul1grj58K4YGEC6YdUaINj8bWN4qyh-x_O7JK1L7MnNds7PnbBoK6Cs8mTiDRhRSPNFfWkpm7qTQs4tOq8uLostDXULQR3tut9cbFSmV1NBdAn4KEn8QX-uCa6awcIqlq3Qppb9isuKS59rQ3QgYokPsBqNrl8siBj8Uv_ZZ7bY
https://www.boulcott.school.nz/wp-content/uploads/sites/67/2024/04/Academic-review-of-2023-1.pdf

Finally, we thank Luke Dentice for his work in the Senior school and wish him all the best with his next
career move!

HOME AND SCHOOL

A big thank you for your support of the Easter raffle! With your help we raised OVER $3,000 to go towards
the Kahikatea Syndicate school camp. This support is gratefully received by the team and tamariki who look
forward to enjoying a fantastic camp experience.

The Home & School pie fundraiser is coming!

Help support our fundraising efforts by
getting your friends and family to order
delicious, family-sized Centa Bakery pies.
More information and order forms will be
coming out the first week of Term 2, with
pies being delivered on Thursday, 30 May.
There will be a prize for the syndicate that
sells the most pies!

EMERGENCY FOOD PACKS

In order to be prepared in the event of an emergency we require every

child to have an emergency food pack at school. If you haven’t brought your pack to
school please have your child drop it to the office as soon as possible. It needs to be in
an ice cream container with food that is easy to open and won’t expire before the end of
the year. Please make sure it is labelled with your child’s name, room and house colour.

TERM DATES for 2024

Term 1: Thursday, 1 February - Friday, 12 April

Term 2: Monday, 29 April - Friday, 5 July

Term 3: Monday, 22 July - Friday, 27 September
Term 4: Monday, 14 October - Tuesday, 17 December

Public Holidays:
Tuesday, 6 February:  Waitangi Day

Friday, 29 March: Good Friday

Monday, 1 April Easter Monday

Tuesday, 2 April Easter Tuesday

Thursday, 25 April: ANZAC Day (falls within the school holidays)
Monday, 3 June: King’s Birthday

Friday, 28 June: Matariki

Monday, 28 October: Labour Day



Fri, 5 April Student Leaders book sale 3pm - outside the
staffroom

Tues, 9 April Assembly 2:20pm in the hall - Farewell for Bev and
Luke

Fri, 12 April Term 1 finishes at 3pm

Mon, 29 April Term 2 starts

Mon, 6 May Sign Language Week

Tues, 7 May School Cross Country (pp Thurs, 9 May)

Wed, 15 May Assembly 2:20pm in the hall
Tues, 21 May Central Zone Cross Country (pp Thurs, 23 May)
Wed, 29 May Assembly 2:20pm in the hall

Fri, 31 May Teacher Only Day - School closed
Mon, 3 June King’s Birthday - School closed
Tues, 11 June Inter-Zone Cross Country (pp Thurs, 13 June)

Wed, 12 June Assembly 2:20pm in the hall
Wed, 26 June Assembly 2:20pm in the hall
Fri, 28 June Matariki Holiday - School closed

Fri, 5 July Term 2 finishes at 3pm

COMMUNITY NOTICES

Activate Sports Class at Boulcott School!

Splat! will be running a fun sports-based class from Term 2
onwards at Boulcott School.

Activate is our sports programme where every week is a new
crazy adventure with a different sport. These lessons are
designed to promote being active in a creative and hilarious way.
Lessons run for 8 weeks, with every week having a new storyline
for your child to overcome!

Spaces in these classes are limited to 15 students, to sign up for
a free trial lesson, book in for the term, or find out more info —

ATy

ACTIVATE SPORTS CLASSE

please email josh@splatnz.com or visit our website TERM 2 THURSDAY FREE
www.splatnz.com LUNCHTIMES AT BouLCOTT TRIAL

CLASS:
Good Time Music Academy - 80’s Invasion Mid-Year Concert, . Open to students of al bachg']'rounds and experience
Saturday, 6 July. More details to follow. levels

o Only $21.50 per lesson (with a free trial class for

SPOTLIGHT PERFORMING ARTS - Your local Performing AS . donce s emoaen e aterm
School. Dance, Drama and Singing for students aged 4-15 yrs « Opento new students at any point in the term
old. Led by a London West End performer! D Taught by eXPFfie"CSd ‘eafhﬁfsn N
AOTEA-JOHNSONVILLE-KARORI-LOWER L

HUTT-NEWTOWN-UPPER HUTT
Book your child’s two-week trial for next term NOW!
www.spotlightperformingarts.co.nz

Scan Here:

www.splatnz.com
josh@splatnz.com


https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__www.splatnz.com&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=CyDtSwUmuQOT8HaWJkjX_ALeoUxs6TRffWwpa-FE-RA&m=8BR18W_UrWcczgUBiEmXincTFqkxx9ehFCBypc54aE41fj6oIuLBuSG9ktgdhz1d&s=Vetk2m2e48Q2eScdIr-IrbjzHEZFAA_1or3ydDpmhS0&e=

CAPE EGMONT VIRTUAL HALF MARATHON 2024 - Want to walk or run in your own time, but also be
part of a fantastic event? Then we would love you to join us. The Cape Egmont Virtual Half Marathon offers
three distance options - 5, 10 and 21 km, which can be completed any time anywhere from 1 - 31 July 2024.
For enquiries email: capeegmonthalf@gmail.com or enter at www.capeegmonthalf.com.

April Holiday Programmes

GLITTERBUGS CONCERT - The Glitterbugs are back! Come and catch our
very own Miss Weaver in a singing, dancing, interactive fun time for your
tamariki!

Bring your tiny folk to Little Theatre, Lower Hutt on Thursday, April 25 for our
glittery show at 1pm.

Your little ones will love singing and dancing along with our fabulous team, to
much loved songs and some new ones.

ttps://www.eventfinda.co.nz/2024/the-glitterbugs-in-concert/wellington-region

AYA and the BUTTERFLY- Puppetry and Music for ages 3 to 9 years.

Circa Theatre Wellington, April 13 - 27, 2024. Book tickets HERE q
NZSL interpreted performance; 13 April at 11.30am. April 25th

Relaxed performance; 17th April at 10am. 1pm

Audio Described performance and Touch Tour; 24 April at 10am. Little Theatre, Lower Hutt

o, H
&2 eventfinda

STEM HOLIDAY PROGRAMME - Choose from 3 awesome projects. One day,
take home builds for young makers Aged 10-14. Small group sizes with friendly
experienced instructors. $125 for the day from 18 - 26 April. For more information go to

www.makeroomwellington.nz.

THE LEARNING CONNEXION - Kids Art Holiday Programme. Fun & Creative Art Activities. Week 1 -
Monday 15 to 19 April, Week 2 Monday 22 April to Friday 26 April (no class on ANZAC day). $65-00 per day
from 9am to 3pm for children aged 5 -13 years. For more information and to book go to www.tlc.ac.nz

OSCAR HOLIDAY PROGRAMME - Early Bird enrolments are open now.
Ctrl & click on the links below to enrol:

http://www.oscarhouse.co.nz/holiday-programme-junior/ School Years 0 — 2
http://www.oscarhouse.co.nz/holiday-programme-middle/ School Years 3 -8



mailto:capeegmonthalf@gmail.com
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https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.circa.co.nz_package_aya-2Dand-2Dthe-2Dbutterfly_&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=Gw1WFNBeL76sspmEwcchTmWpT50XPlEWijypmKx3GZY&m=2ZIPWiWx13XhNRw_E0j1RQNi5pCrHCXJDwdqmg6JK6mf3CED-w54hGudy7HUUZgq&s=kdcNHgRPXOuV1ct_KLDgWg8ZvIegF8JxOL0Q-EtOF7c&e=
http://www.makeroomwellington.nz
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__www.oscarhouse.co.nz_holiday-2Dprogramme-2Djunior_&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=Gw1WFNBeL76sspmEwcchTmWpT50XPlEWijypmKx3GZY&m=vsj5LMS0g00u2NL6gYXsvSiloxohmDZ1zL8iiH-6OgcKo8zSSmiqxyI9iT0SIaVr&s=om079y0AotUPSU2SwmBClHVV3OFVIFGbltJauXzQQ9s&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__www.oscarhouse.co.nz_holiday-2Dprogramme-2Dmiddle_&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=Gw1WFNBeL76sspmEwcchTmWpT50XPlEWijypmKx3GZY&m=vsj5LMS0g00u2NL6gYXsvSiloxohmDZ1zL8iiH-6OgcKo8zSSmiqxyI9iT0SIaVr&s=Zn3TxjxvSLueACWdWnPkdRdy-rm8__XQZD6gbkmhFSM&e=

Bricks 4 Kidz - holiday programme

.
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Monday - 15 April Tuesday - 16 April k Wednesday - 17 April = Thursday - 18 April Friday - 19 April
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Rise of the

Ll Monstropolis

Minion Madness Kung Fu Chronicles || Mania in Madagascar

™ & = il
Monday - 22 April ~ * Tuesday - 23 April Wednesday - 24 April Friday - 26 April

MISCHIEF § MAGIC . i 2 S WONDERLAND: &
Mischief & Magic Hakuna Matata ' Wonderland

Come along for an epic LEGO® holiday programme where your creativity is your superpower! We will embark on a %% SCIENCE
fun-filled journey through our imagination to transform the world around us, with hands-on Science, Technology, 2 TECHNOLOGY
Engineering, Arts and Maths anything is possible! Learn robotics, and coding, conduct science experiments and

exciting master builder challenges! It's the perfect way for your children aged 5 - 12 to spend their school holidays! —
-

ARTS
Book Now: https://www.bricks&kidz.co. nzlwellmgton-huttvalley| 0221291373 |
huttvalle @bricksaki z.com_ com “: x= MATHEMATICS




Boulcott School wishes to thank the following sponsors:

With award winning
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STEVE SALMOM
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162 Eastern Hutt Road, '
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